


 

 

 
 

Emily Callachor 
USU Official 
Level 7 / 321 Pitt St, 
Sydney NSW 2000 
 
Email: ecallachor@usu.org.au 

 

7 December 2017 

 

Dear Emily, 

RE: Call Centre Monitored Toilet Breaks (Parramatta & St Leonards) 

 

I refer to your letter dated 25 January 2018 in reference to HCF monitoring time for employees to use toilet 
facilities and the allocation of unplanned breaks throughout the day.  

In response to your enquiry, and as discussed with you on 17 January 2018, the business has renamed the 
‘Tea/Coffee/Loo’ break with Unplanned break and we believe this issue was resolved as per letter dated 7 
December 2017 to William O’Kell. 

Where there may be further concerns with the use of unplanned break and as discussed with you on 17 January 
2018, please send all correspondence to the relevant business contact copying in the relevant HR Business 
Contact as per the  contact listing sent to you on 19 January 2018. 

HCF is committed to providing a safe workplace and providing duty of care to its employees and encourages that 
if an employee would like to raise a concern with the use of the unplanned break to discuss this directly with 
their Team Leader/Call Centre Manager in order for us to efficiently manage individual issues as they arise. 

If you have any queries, you may contact the business managers as below: 

 Parramatta – Belinda Williams, Head of Call Centre Operations (02) 9290 0335      
 Parramatta - Noura Cheded, Call Centre Manager, Parramatta on (02) 8852 1710  
 Parramatta - Leon Liveris, Head of Call Centre Sales (02) 9290 0652 
 St Leonards - Stephany Borja, Call Centre Manager, St Leonards (02) 9290 0662  

Alternatively, I am available on (02) 9290 7829. 

Yours Sincerely, 

Kalli Rezitis 
Senior HR Business Partner – People & Culture 
HCF (Hospital Contributions Fund of Australia) 
 




